The Key Education Centre

(Gosport Site) Tukes Avenue, Gosport, PO13 0SG

Tel: 02392528653

(Havant Site) Park House Farm Way, Havant, PO9 4AJ

Tel: 02392442530

Email: admin@thekey.hants.sch.uk

Website: www.thekeyeducationcentre.co.uk **Head teacher**: Mrs Leanne Forde-Nassey



24 June 2020

Dear pupil at The Key,

As you will be aware the year has not ended for our year 11's as we would have wanted it to, although perhaps the relief of not having to take exams may outweigh the sadness of having to wait for our Year 11 farewell events until we are allowed to gather together again!

You will still be getting results following the assessments that were submitted even though you did not have to take any exams. You will be able to collect your results at the following times on Thursday 20th August 2020:

- Havant 8.30 10.00
- Gosport 10.30 12.00

The year 11 welfare calls for most year 11 pupils will have stopped from 22nd June 2020 as the leaving date is upon us however please be reassured that Kirsty Regan and Kerry Loader on the Havant Site and Kirsti Spice and Jane Hiscock on the Gosport site continue to monitor their phones and will be happy to hear from you should you need any support or advice. They will also be able to put you in touch with the Career Guidance Team who have been working with you on transition plans and college applications. In addition to this access, both school receptions are gradually returning to full time open hours should you prefer to contact us this way and if the call is not answered a voice mail will be responded to as soon as possible.

In order to support all Year 11 pupils with their transition to college/post-16 options we have created a website dedicated to providing support and guidance for pupils. We will continue to update the website with more guidance, activities and opportunities for you to access support with next steps. We are working closely with the colleges to ensure that all pupils are supported in their transition and are also liaising with Hampshire Futures to support those pupils who have not yet secured a college place or post-16 option. The website for careers and post-16 is https://sites.google.com/thekey.hants.sch.uk/careerspost16thekey/home. Please contact Helen Adams h.adams@thekey.hants.sch.uk should you have any queries.

We wish you well for the future and look forward to seeing you when we can properly say goodbye.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs Forde-Nassey

